BYRON L. DORGAN NORTH DAKOTA

713 HART SENATE OFFICE DUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20510-3405 207-224-2551 302-224-9378 TDD

COMMITTEES:
APPROPRIATIONS
COMMERCE, SCIENCE & TRANSPORTATION
ENERGY & NATURAL RESOURCES
INDIAN AFFAIRS

CHAIRMAN, DEMOCRATIC POLICY COMMITTEE

United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-3405

May 23, 2003

STATE OFFICES:

312 FEDERAL BUILDING THIRD AND ROSSER AVENUE F O. BOX 2579 BISMARICK, NO 38500 701-250-4818 1-800-866-4480 TOLL FREE

112 ROBERTS STREET, ROOM 110 P.O. BOX 2250 FARGO, ND 58107 701–229–5380

102 NORTH ATH STREET, ROOM 108 GRAND FORKS, NO 56201 701-746-8972

100 IST STREET, S.W., ROOM 105 MINOT, NO 58701

The Honorable Ann M. Veneman United States Department of Agriculture Room 200-A Jamie L. Witten Building Washington, D.C. 20250

Dear Secretary Veneman,

The action you took earlier this week to suspend imports of live cattle and beef products from Canada was right on the mark. I commend you for it.

I am writing now to request that the United States Department of Agriculture not reopen the United States border to Canadian beef imports until the Canadian government assures the U.S. that the threat of mad cow disease in Canada is eradicated.

The United States must have reasonable proof from the Canadian government that first, the present outbreak of mad cow disease is contained and eradicated, and second, the Canadian government will take the necessary steps to revamp their current food inspection and food safety systems. This is to assure the American consumer and the American beef industry that the threat of mad cow disease coming into this country is eliminated.

The events concerning the mad cow disease outbreak in Canada are alarming. Allowing the head of a diseased cow to sit on a shelf for four months because "they are short staffed" is not an excuse our country should accept. We in the U.S. consume 78 percent of Canadian beef, over 1 billion pounds per year. It is not acceptable for Canada to delay testing a sick cow for four months because they "are short of pathologists."

Until we are assured, Madam Secretary, that the trading of Canadian beef is safe and that the Canadian government demonstrates a commitment to change their food safety and food inspection systems the U.S. border ought to remain closed to Canadian beef imports of any kind. The American consumer and the American beef industry deserve no less.

Marson for the

Sincerely,

Byron L. Dorgan

U.S. Senator